
 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer    

Please see below this week’s updates from school. 

Parents’ Evenings 

 

Many thanks to all parents who came to the Year 11 parents evening yesterday.  The next 

parents’ evening is for Year 8 students and will take place on 1st February.   

 

Learning Supervisor 

 

We currently have a vacancy for a Learning Supervisor.  If you are interested in enquiring 

about the post please contact Julia Hardy at j.hardy@hodgson.lancs.sch.uk  

 

Mental Health Champions Launch 

 

This week sees the official launch of our ‘safe space’ run by our mental health champions.  

The mental health champions are 20 students across all year groups who have been trained 

to offer peer-on-peer support to their peers. During adolescent years, students face unique 

challenges such as academic pressure, peer relationships, and low self-esteem. When a 

student feels unsettled they have the opportunity to speak to a peer in a safe, empathetic 

environment. The 'safe space' is a room based in pastoral part of school and students are 

welcome to drop in during break or lunch if they need to talk.  If you feel your child would 

benefit from having a chance to drop in and chat to our team please encourage them to do 

so.   

 

Bake Sales 

 

Next week the mental health champions will be running bake sales every day during break to 

raise money to buy resources to support the work done by our mental health champions.  

Please send your child in with a little bit of extra cash if you wish to support us.   

 

Student Successes 

 

A big congratulations to our Year 7 girls football team who were victorious against All Hallows 

school in Preston yesterday.  Also well done to our students who took part in a very 

challenging maths quiz at Lancaster University’s Florence Nightingale Day.  We managed to 

secure 3rd place against very tough competition.   


